
 
ORIGINAL                                    Rockville, Maryland 
62-1981                                     November 23, 1981 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session 
at Wheaton High School, Wheaton, Maryland, on Monday, November 23, 
1981, at 7:50 p.m. 
 
   ROLL CALL      Present:  Mrs. Carol F. Wallace, President in the 
                                  Chair 
                             Mr. Joseph R. Barse 
                             Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                             Dr. Marian L. Greenblatt 
                             Mr. Jonathan Lipson* 
                             Mrs. Suzanne K. Peyser 
                             Mrs. Elizabeth W. Spencer 
                             Mrs. Eleanor D. Zappone 
 
                    Absent:  None 
 
            Others Present:  Dr. Edward Andrews, Superintendent of 
                                  Schools 
                             Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                             Dr. Robert S. Shaffner, Executive 
                                  Assistant 
                             Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
Resolution No. 1016-81       Re:  Approval of the Agenda - November 
                                  23, 1981 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve its agenda for 
November 23, 1981. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Four Corners 
              Elementary 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County Superintendent of Schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 



Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy;  and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities;  and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County;  and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Four Corners Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Four Corners Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Forest 
Knolls Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Forest Knolls Elementary School K-6 non-French 
        immersion and Head Start students 
 
     o  Send the French immersion program to Oak View Elementary 
        School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Four Corners Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Four Corners Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 



County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
Resolution No. 1017-81       Re:  First Resolved Clause - Four 
                                  Corners Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Four Corners Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That Four Corners Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 1018-81       Re:  Second Resolved Clause - Four 
                                  Corners Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Four Corners Elementary 
School: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Four Corners Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Forest 
Knolls Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Forest Knolls Elementary School K-6 non-French 
        immersion and Head Start students 
 
     o  Send the French immersion program to Oak View Elementary 
        School 
 
and be it further 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Dr. Greenblatt to 
                                  Amend the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Four Corners 
 
Dr. Greenblatt moved the following which was seconded by Mrs. 
Zsappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Four Corners community developed and supported a 
unique educational program called the French immersion program; and 
 
Resolved, That those students residing in the Four Corners area 
enrolled in the French immersion program will be provided 



transportation to Oakview Elementary School. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Spencer to 
                                  Postpone Consideration of Dr. 
                                  Greenblatt's Motion (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mrs. Spencer to postpone consideration of Dr. 
Greenblatt's motion until November 24, 1981 and to include all 
elementary schools failed with Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Spencer voting in 
the affirmative; Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the negative. 
 
For the record, Mrs. Spencer stated that she was not against 
providing transportation but felt that to do this here in this 
fashion was prejudicial to other youngsters involved. 
 
Resolution No. 1019-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Four Corners 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Spencer abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve a new WHEREAS clause 
and a new Resolved clause for the proposed resolution on Four 
Corners Elementary School: 
 
WHEREAS, The Four Corners community developed and supported a 
unique educational program called the French immersion program; and 
 
Resolved, That those students residing in the Four Corners area 
enrolled in the French immersion program will be provided 
transportation to Oakview Elementary School. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Dr. Greenblatt to 
                                  Amend the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Four Corners 
 
Dr. Greenblatt moved the following which was seconded by Mrs. 
Peyser: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Four Corners be amended 
by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That the French immersion students will be offered an 
advanced French program at Eastern Junior High School and Blair 
High School 
 
Resolution No. 1020-81       Re:  An Amendment to Dr. Greenblatt's 
                                  Proposed Resolution on Four 
                                  Corners 
 



On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Spencer, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That Dr. Greenblatt's proposed resolution on Four Corners 
be amended by the addition of a bullet: 
 
    o  Out-of-area students enrolled in the French immersion 
       Program may transfer automatically to the secondary 
       program at Eastern and Blair 
 
Resolution No. 1021-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Four Corners 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Four Corners Elementary 
School be amended by the addition of the following Resolved 
clauses: 
 
Resolved, That the French immersion students will be offered an 
advanced French program at Eastern Junior High School and 
Montgomery Blair High School 
 
    o  Out-of-area students enrolled in the French immersion 
       Program may transfer automatically to the secondary 
       program at Eastern and Blair 
 
Resolution No. 1022-81       Re:  Final Three Resolved Clauses - 
                                  Four Corners Elementary School 
                                  Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the final three 
Resolved clauses of the proposed resolution on Four Corners 
Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the Four Corners Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Four Corners Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 



                             Re:  Closure of Four Corners   
            Elementary School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County Superintendent of Schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy;  and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities;  and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County;  and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Four Corners community developed and supported a 
unique educational program called the French immersion program; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Four Corners Elementary School is to be closed in 
June 1982;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Four Corners Elementary 
School shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Forest 
Knolls Elementary School as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Forest Knolls Elementary School K-6 non-French 



        immersion and Head Start students 
 
     o  Send the French immersion program to Oak View Elementary 
        School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That those students residing in the Four Corners area 
enrolled in the French immersion program will be provided 
transportation to Oakview Elementary School; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the French immersion students will be offered an 
advanced French program at Eastern Junior High School and 
Montgomery Blair High School 
 
    o  Out-of-area students enrolled in the French immersion 
       Program may transfer automatically to the secondary 
       program at Eastern and Blair 
 
Resolved, That the Four Corners Elementary School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Four Corners Elementary School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Woodside Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County Superintendent of Schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy;  and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities;  and 
 



WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County;  and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Woodside Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Woodside Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance areas of Woodlin, East 
Silver Spring, and Piney Branch elementary schools as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Woodlin Elementary School all students from the 
        area north of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Send to East Silver Spring Elementary School all K-3 
        students from the area south of Colesville Road; send to 
        Piney Branch Elementary School all 4-6 students from the 
        area south of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Woodside Elementary School area students north of 
        Colesville Road will attend Einstein High School; students 
        south of Colesville Road will attend Blair High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Woodside Elementary School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Woodside Elementary School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 



 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse to Amend  
             the Proposed Resolution on 
          Woodside Elementary School 
          (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Barse to amend the proposed resolution on Woodside 
Elementary School by substituting "in June 1983" for "in June 1982" 
in the first Resolved clause failed for lack of a second. 
 
Resolution No. 1023-81       Re:  First Resolved Clause - Woodside 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Woodside Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That Woodside Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982; and be it further 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse on Woodside 
                                  Elementary School 
 
Mr. Barse moved the following which was seconded by Mr. Ewing: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Woodside Elementary 
School be amended by substituting the following for the second 
Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Woodside Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Woodlin and that 
consolidated school shall be located at Woodlin; and be it further 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Ewing to Postpone 
                                  Consideration of Mr. Barse's 
                                  Amendment on Woodside Elementary 
                                  School (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Ewing to postpone consideration of Mr. Barse's 
proposed amendment on Woodside until the Board had the high school 
assignment issue in front of it failed for lack of a second. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse on Woodside 
                                  Elementary School (FAILED) 
 
The following motion by Mr. Barse failed with Mr. Barse and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Peyser and Mrs. Spencer 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, and Mrs. Wallace 
abstaining: 



 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Woodside Elementary 
School be amended by substituting the following for the second 
Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Woodside Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Woodlin and that 
consolidated school shall be located at Woodlin; and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 1024-81       Re:  Second Resolved Clause - Woodside 
                                  Elementary School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Woodside Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Woodside Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance areas of Woodlin, East 
Silver Spring, and Piney Branch elementary schools as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Woodlin Elementary School all students from the 
        area north of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Send to East Silver Spring Elementary School all K-3 
        students from the area south of Colesville Road;  send to 
        Piney Branch Elementary School all 4-6 students from the 
        area south of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Woodside Elementary School area students north of 
        Colesville Road will attend Einstein High School;  students 
        south of Colesville Road will attend Blair High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolution No. 1025-81       Re:  Third, Fourth and Fifth Resolved 
                                  Clauses Woodside Elementary   
        School Closure 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third, fourth, 
and fifth Resolved clauses on Woodside Elementary School: 
 
Resolved, That the Woodside Elementary School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes;  and be it further 



 
Resolved, That the Woodside Elementary School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Woodside Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County Superintendent of Schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy;  and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-Range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities;  and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County;  and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools;  now therefore be it 
 



Resolved, That Woodside Elementary School is to be closed in June 
1982;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Woodside Elementary School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance areas of Woodlin, East 
Silver Spring, and Piney Branch elementary schools as follows: 
 
     o  Send to Woodlin Elementary School all students from the 
        area north of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Send to East Silver Spring Elementary School all K-3 
        students from the area south of Colesville Road;  send to 
        Piney Branch Elementary School all 4-6 students from the 
        area south of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Woodside Elementary School area students north of 
        Colesville Road will attend Einstein High School;  students 
        south of Colesville Road will attend Blair High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Woodside Elementary School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Woodside Elementary School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1982, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools;  and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
Mr. Lipson joined the meeting at this point. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for   
        Forest Knolls Elementary 
                                  School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 



a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Knolls Elementary School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive from Four Corners Elementary School all K-6 
        non-French immersion and Head Start students 
 
     o  Retain the elementary program for the physically 
        handicapped 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Ewing to Amend  
         the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Forest Knolls 
 
Mr. Ewing moved the following which was seconded by Mrs. Zappone: 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Forest Knolls be amended 
by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That students from Four Corners Elementary School who are 
presently in attendance at one of the Takoma cluster schools may 
continue to attend those schools with transportation provided. 
Dr. Greenblatt asked that the question be divided. 
 
Resolution No. 1026-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Forest Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Forest Knolls be amended 
by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That students from Four Corners Elementary School who are 
presently in attendance at one of the Takoma cluster schools may 
continue to attend those schools 
 
Resolution No. 1027-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Forest Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
and Dr. Greenblatt abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the 
affirmative): 
 



Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Forest Knolls be amended 
by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That students from Four Corners Elementary School who are 
presently in attendance at one of the Takoma cluster schools may 
continue to attend those schools with transportation provided. 
 
Resolution No. 1028-81       Re:  Attendance Area Changes for   
        Forest Knolls Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Forest Knolls Elementary School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive from Four Corners Elementary School all K-6 
        non-French immersion and Head Start students 
 
     o  Retain the elementary program for the physically 
        handicapped 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That students from Four Corners Elementary School who are 
presently in attendance at one of the Takoma cluster schools may 
continue to attend those schools with transportation provided. 
 
Resolution No. 1029-81       Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
                                  Woodlin Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. 



Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in 
the affirmative): 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Woodlin Elementary School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Reorganize as a K-6 school in September 1982 
 
     o  Send to East Silver Spring Elementary School students 
        living south of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Receive East Silver Spring Elementary School students 
        living north of Colesville Road and west of Sligo Creek   
    Park 
 
     o  Receive Woodside Elementary School students living north of 
        Colesville Road 
 
     o  Woodlin Elementary School students will attend Einstein 
        High School 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Piney 
                                  Branch Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 



 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Piney Branch Elementary School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Continue as a Grades 4-6 school receiving students from 
        East Silver Spring and Takoma Park elementary schools 
 
     o  Receive from Highland View Elementary School students 
        living west of Sligo Creek Park 
 
     o  Receive from Woodside Elementary School students living 
        south of Colesville Road 
 
     o  Receive from Brookview Elementary School Grades 4-6 
        students living in the New Hampshire Estates Elementary 
        School area, except those living on Carroll Avenue, Quebec 
        Terrace, and University Boulevard 
 
Resolution No. 1030-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Piney Branch 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer voting in 
the negative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Piney Branch Elementary 
School be amended by deleting the second bullet. 
 
For the record, Mrs. Wallace stated that she was abstaining because 
she still did not have the answers in front of her. 
 
Resolution No. 1031-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Piney Branch 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mr. Lipson, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; 
Dr. Greenblatt abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 



Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Piney Branch Elementary 
School be amended by postponing action on the Brookview bullet 
until after action on Brookview. 
 
For the record, Mr. Ewing stated that he did not have strong 
feelings about leaving the Highland View students in the Highland 
View area.  It seemed to him that changes of that sort were 
generally changes that probably they should avoid even having in 
front of them because they were so tiny in the larger picture.  For 
the record, Mrs. Wallace indicated that she agreed with Mr. Ewing's 
remarks because the disruption to the community was not warranted. 
 
Resolution No. 1032-81       Re:  First Bullet - Piney Branch 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Piney Branch Elementary School: 
 
    o  Continue as a Grades 4-6 school receiving students from 
       East Silver Spring and Takoma Park elementary schools 
 
Resolution No. 1033-81       Re:  Second Bullet - Piney Branch 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
and Mrs. Wallace voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse voting in the 
negative; Mrs. Zappone abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the 
affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Piney Branch Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Woodside Elementary School students 
       living south of Colesville Road 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Piney 
                                  Branch Elementary School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 



and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Piney Branch Elementary School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Continue as a Grades 4-6 school receiving students from 
        East Silver Spring and Takoma Park elementary schools 
 
     o  Receive from Woodside Elementary School students living 
        south of Colesville Road 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for East 
                                  Silver Spring Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the East Silver Spring Elementary School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
    o  Continue as a K-3 school feeding Piney Branch 
       Elementary School 
 
    o  Send to Woodlin Elementary School students living 
       north of Colesville Road and west of Sligo Creek Park 
 
    o  Receive from Highland View Elementary School students 



       living west of Sligo Creek Park 
 
    o  Receive from Woodlin Elementary School students living 
       south of Colesville Road 
 
Resolution No. 1034-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on East Silver Spring 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Barse, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer voting in 
the negative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on East Silver Spring 
Elementary School be amended by the deletion of the third bullet on 
Highland View Elementary School. 
 
For the record, Mr. Ewing stated that there were people who believe 
that schools with high minority populations were not able to 
educate children.  He said that East Silver Spring was able to 
educate children with immense success.  He said that over the past 
several years the test scores had gone up steadily, the discipline 
was very good, and the principal was as tough a lady as they could 
find.  He felt that the school was successful and urged Board 
members to visit to see how well it could work. 
 
Resolution No. 1036-81       Re:  First Bullet - East Silver Spring 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, the That Board of Education approve the first bullet on 
East Silver Spring Elementary School: 
 
    o  Continue as a K-3 school feeding Piney Branch Elementary 
   School 
 
Resolution No. 1037-81       Re:  Second Bullet - East Silver   
        Spring Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet on 
East Silver Spring Elementary School: 
 
    o  Send to Woodlin Elementary School students living north of 



       Colesville Road and west of Sligo Creek Park 
 
Resolution No. 1038-81       Re:  Third Bullet - East Silver Spring 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
and Mrs. Wallace voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse voting in the 
negative; Mrs. Zappone abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the 
affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third bullet of 
the proposed resolution on East Silver Spring Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Woodlin Elementary School students living 
       south of Colesville Road 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for East 
                                  Silver Spring Elementary School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the East Silver Spring Elementary School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
    o  Continue as a K-3 school feeding Piney Branch 
       Elementary School 
 
    o  Send to Woodlin Elementary School students living 
       north of Colesville Road and west of Sligo Creek Park 
 
    o  Receive from Woodlin Elementary School students living 
       south of Colesville Road 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 



                                  Highland View Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mr. Ewing: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Highland View Elementary School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive from Brookview Elementary School the New Hampshire 
        Estates area students, Grades 4-6, living on Carroll     
     Avenue, Quebec Terrace, and University Boulevard 
 
     o  Send to East Silver Spring Elementary School Grades K-3 and 
        to Piney Branch Elementary School Grades 4-6 students     
  living west of Sligo Creek Park 
 
Resolution No. 1039-81       Re:  Postponement of First Bullet - 
                                  Highland View Elementary School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; 
Dr. Greenblatt abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education postpone consideration of the 
first bullet under Highland View until November 24. 
 
Resolution No. 1040-81       Re:  Deletion of the Second Bullet on 
                                  Highland View Elementary School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Barse, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer voting in 
the negative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
voting in the affirmative): 



 
Resolved, That the Board of Education delete the second bullet on 
the proposed resolution on Highland View Elementary School. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
                                  Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
                                  School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Montgomery Knolls Elementary School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
    o  Maintain K-2 primary school pairing with Pine Crest 
 
    o  Retain articulation to Eastern and Blair 
 
    o  Send to Broad Acres Elementary School students living east 
       of Miles Street in the Forest Park Apartments.  These 
       students will attend Key and Springbrook 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School students living 
       east of University Boulevard 
 
    o  Receive from Rolling Terrace Elementary School students 
       living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse to Amend  
         the Proposed Resolution on   
            Montgomery Knolls (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Barse to amend the proposed resolution on 
Montgomery Knolls by deleting the third bullet failed for lack of a 



second. 
 
Resolution No. 1041-81       Re:  First Bullet - Montgomery Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet on 
Montgomery Knolls Elementary School: 
 
    o  Maintain K-2 primary school pairing with Pine Crest 
 
Resolution No. 1042-81       Re:  Second Bullet - Montgomery Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet on 
Montgomery Knolls Elementary School: 
 
    o  Retain articulation to Eastern and Blair 
 
Resolution No. 1043-81       Re:  Third Bullet - Montgomery Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third bullet on 
Montgomery Knolls Elementary School: 
 
    o  Send to Broad Acres Elementary School students living east 
       of Miles Street in the Forest Park Apartments.  These 
       students will attend Key and Springbrook 
 
Resolution No. 1044-81       Re:  Fourth Bullet - Montgomery Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Wallace voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Zappone abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fourth bullet on 
Montgomery Knolls Elementary School: 
 



    o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School students living 
       east of University Boulevard 
 
Resolution No. 1045-81       Re:  Fifth Bullet - Montgomery Knolls 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth bullet on 
Montgomery Knolls Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Rolling Terrace Elementary School students 
   living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
                             Re:  Attendnace Area Chages for 
                                  Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Montgomery Knolls Elementary School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
    o  Maintain K-2 primary school pairing with Pine Crest 
 
    o  Retain articulation to Eastern and Blair 
 
    o  Send to Broad Acres Elementary School students living east 
       of Miles Street in the Forest Park Apartments.  These 
       students will attend Key and Springbrook 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School students living 
       east of University Boulevard 
 



    o  Receive from Rolling Terrace Elementary School students 
       living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for New 
                                  Hampshire Estates Elementary 
                                  School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Peyser: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the New Hampshire Estates Elementary School 
attendance area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the 
attendance areas served during the 1981-82 school year with the 
following modifications: 
 
     o  Continue as a HS-3 school 
 
     o  Send to Highland View Elementary School Grades 4-6 students 
        living on Carroll Avenue, Quebec Terrace, and University 
        Boulevard 
 
     o  Send to Piney Branch Elementary School all other Grades 4-6 
        students from the service area 
 
Resolution No. 1046-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
              Resolution on New Hampshire 
                                  Estates 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Spencer, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; 
Dr. Greenblatt abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education postpone consideration of the 
second and third bullet of the proposed resolution on New Hampshire 
Estates. 



 
Resolution No. 1047-81       Re:  First Bullet - New Hampshire 
              Estates Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet of 
the proposed resolution on New Hampshire Estates Elementary School: 
 
    o  Continue as a HS-3 school 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for New 
              Hampshire Estates Elementary 
                                  School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the New Hampshire Estates Elementary School 
attendance area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the 
attendance areas served during the 1981-82 school year with the 
following modifications: 
 
     o  Continue as a HS-3 school 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
              Oakview Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mr. Ewing: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 



quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Oakview Elementary School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive French immersion program and students in September, 
        1982;  offer French and English language instruction 
 
     o  Send to Montgomery Knolls Elementary School Grades K-2 and 
        Pine Crest Elementary School Grades 3-6 all students living 
        east of University Boulevard 
 
     o  Return to Rolling Terrace Elementary School all Grades 5-6 
        students, except those living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert 
        Street 
 
Resolution No. 1048-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
              Resolution on Oakview 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Spencer abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Oakview Elementary School 
be amended by the addition of another bullet: 
 
    o  The superintendent will evaluate the Spanish bicultural 
       program and make a recommendation.  If the program is 
       continued, a determination will be made later about 
       the location of the program 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse to Amend  
         the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Oakview Elementary School  
          (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Barse to amend the proposed resolution on Oakview 
Elementary by adding an additional bullet:  Enrollment of up to 200 
students will be permitted in the French immersion program in 
Oakview failed for lack of a second. 
 



Resolution No. 1049-81       Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
          Oakview Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Oakview Elementary School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive French immersion program and students in September, 
        1982;  offer French and English language instruction 
 
     o  Send to Montgomery Knolls Elementary School Grades K-2 and 
        Pine Crest Elementary School Grades 3-6 all students living 
        east of University Boulevard 
 
     o  Return to Rolling Terrace Elementary School all Grades 5-6 
        students, except those living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert 
        Street 
 
    o  The superintendent will evaluate the Spanish bicultural 
       program and make a recommendation.  If the program is 
       continued, a determination will be made later about 
       the location of the program 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Pine 
          Crest Elementary School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 



 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Pine Crest Elementary School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Continue 3-6 pairing with Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School 
 
     o  Send to Broad Acres Elementary School Grades 3-6 students 
        living east of Miles Street in the Forest Park Apartments   
  in September, 1982.  These students will attend Key Junior     
High School and Springbrook High School. 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School students living east 
       of University Boulevard 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview and Rolling Terrace elementary schools 
       students living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
Resolution No. 1050-81       Re:  First Bullet - Proposed   
        Resolution on Pine Crest 
          Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Pine Crest Elementary School: 
 
    o  Continue Grades 3-6 pairing with Montgomery Knolls     
   Elementary School 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse to Amend  
         the Proposed Resolution on  
              Pine Crest 
 
Mr. Barse moved the following which was seconded by Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Pine Crest be amended to 



add a bullet: 
 
    o  Secondary students from Pine Crest are assigned to Sligo 
       and Einstein 
 
Mr. Ewing stated that the motion was out of order because the Board 
had adopted its agenda for this evening.  Mrs. Wallace ruled that 
Mr. Ewing was correct and Mr. Barse's motion was out of order. 
 
                             Re:  Upholding the Ruling of the 
              Chair 
 
Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. 
Zappone voted to uphold the ruling of the chair; Mr. Barse voted in 
the negative; Dr. Greenblatt abstained (Mr. Lipson voted in the 
affirmative). 
 
Resolution No. 1051-81       Re:  Second Bullet - Proposed 
              Resolution on Pine Crest 
                                  Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Pine Crest Elementary School: 
 
     o  Send to Broad Acres Elementary School Grades 3-6 students 
        living east of Miles Street in the Forest Park Apartments   
  in September, 1982.  These students will attend Key Junior     
High School and Springbrook High School. 
 
Resolution No. 1052-81       Re:  Third Bullet - Proposed   
        Resolution on Pine Crest 
          Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Pine Crest Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School students living east 
       of University Boulevard 
 
Resolution No. 1053-81       Re:  Fourth Bullet - Proposed 
              Resolution on Pine Crest 
          Elementary School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 



Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fourth bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Pine Crest Elementary School: 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview and Rolling Terrace elementary 
       schools students living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for Pine 
              Crest Elementary School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Pine Crest Elementary School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Continue 3-6 pairing with Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School 
 
     o  Send to Broad Acres Elementary School Grades 3-6 students 
        living east of Miles Street in the Forest Park Apartments   
  in September, 1982.  These students will attend Key Junior     
High School and Springbrook High School. 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School students living east 
       of University Boulevard 
 
    o  Receive from Oakview and Rolling Terrace elementary schools 
       students living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
Resolution No. 1053-81       Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
           Rolling Terrace Elementary 
              School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following resolution was 



adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Rolling Terrace Elementary School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
     o  Reorganize as a HS-6 school 
 
     o  Send to Montgomery Knolls Elementary School Grades K-2 and 
        Pine Crest Elementary School Grades 3-6 students living on 
        Gilbert Place and Gilbert Street 
 
     o  Receive from Oakview Elementary School all Grades 5-6 
        students from the Rolling Terrace Elementary School service 
        area except those living on Gilbert Place and Gilbert      
  Street 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
          Eastern Intermediate School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that all or a great 
majority of schools will be structured according to the following 
grade organization pattern:  Grades K-6 for elementary schools, 
Grades 7-8 for intermediate level schools, and Grades 9-12 for 



senior high schools;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Eastern Intermediate School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive all regular and special education students from the 
        existing Takoma Park Junior High School service area, 
        beginning with Grade 7 in September 1982 
 
     o  Change the Eastern/Key Junior High Schools boundaries so 
        that all New Hampshire Estates Elementary School students 
        are assigned to Eastern Intermediate School beginning with 
        Grade 7 in September 1982; all students living on Piney 
        Branch Road east of Miles Street in the Forest Park 
        Apartments from the existing Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School are assigned to Francis Scott Key Junior High 
        beginning with Grade 7 in September 1982 
 
     o  Receive one special education class from Francis Scott Key 
        Junior High School in September 1982 
 
     o  Change the Eastern/Sligo Junior High School boundaries, 
        beginning with Grade 7 students in September 1982, so that 
        all East Silver Spring Elementary School students living 
        west of the Sligo Park and north of Colesville Road are 
        assigned to Sligo Intermediate School 
 
     o  Send students living in the existing Pine Crest Elementary 
        School area (exclusive of Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School area) beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 (currently 
        assigned to Northwood) to Sligo 
 
Resolution No. 1055-81       Re:  First Bullet - Proposed   
            Resolution on Eastern  
          Intermediate School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in 
the affirmative): 
 



Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the first bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate School: 
 
     o  Receive all regular and special education students from the 
        existing Takoma Park Junior High School service area, 
        beginning with Grade 7 in September 1982 
 
Resolution No. 1056-81       Re:  Second Bullet - Proposed 
              Resolution on 
                                  Eastern Intermediate 
          School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the second bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate School: 
 
     o  Change the Eastern/Key Junior High Schools boundaries so 
        that all New Hampshire Estates Elementary School students 
        are assigned to Eastern Intermediate School beginning with 
        Grade 7 in September 1982; all students living on Piney 
        Branch Road east of Miles Street in the Forest Park 
        Apartments from the existing Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School are assigned to Francis Scott Key/White Oak Junior 
        High beginning with Grade 7 in September 1982 
 
It was decided to make an editorial change and insert "White Oak" 
after "Key." 
 
Resolution No. 1057-81       Re:  Third Bullet - Proposed   
            Resolution on Eastern 
          Intermediate School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the third bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate School: 
 
     o  Receive one special education class from Francis Scott Key 
        Junior High School in September 1982 
 
Resolution No. 1058-81       Re:  Fourth Bullet - Proposed 
              Resolution on 
                                  Eastern Intermediate School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 



Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in 
the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fourth bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate School: 
 
     o  Change the Eastern/Sligo Junior High School boundaries, 
        beginning with Grade 7 students in September 1982, so that 
        all East Silver Spring Elementary School students living 
        west of the Sligo Park and north of Colesville Road are 
        assigned to Sligo Intermediate School 
 
Resolution No. 1059-81       Re:  Fifth Bullet - Proposed   
            Resolution on Eastern 
          Intermediate School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. 
Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Spencer, and 
Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education approve the fifth bullet of 
the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate School: 
 
     o  Send students living in the existing Pine Crest Elementary 
        School area (exclusive of Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School area) beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 (currently 
        assigned to Northwood) to Sligo 
 
Resolution No. 1060-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
              Resolution on 
                                  Eastern Intermediate School 
 
On motion of Mr. Ewing seconded by Mrs. Spencer, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate 
School be amended by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That the superintendent shall prepare recommendations for 
the Board of Education as to how programs offered through the 
present community program at Takoma Park Junior High School might 
be continued in whole or in part including consideration of the 
need for transportation. 
 
Resolution No. 1061-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
              Resolution on 
                                  Eastern Intermediate School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Zappone seconded by Mr. Lipson, the following 



resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate 
School be amended by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That the superintendent explore the feasibility of a 
performing arts magnet at Eastern Intermediate School and Blair 
High School. 
 
Resolution No. 1062-81       Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
          Resolution on Eastern 
          Intermediate School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted unanimously: 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Eastern Intermediate 
School be amended by the addition of a Resolved clause: 
 
Resolved, That Eastern Intermediate School will offer an advanced 
French program for the French immersion students. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Changes for 
          Eastern Intermediate School 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-Range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that all or a great 
majority of schools will be structured according to the following 
grade organization pattern:  Grades K-6 for elementary schools, 
Grades 7-8 for intermediate level schools, and Grades 9-12 for 
senior high schools;  and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group;  and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level;  now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Eastern Intermediate School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
     o  Receive all regular and special education students from the 



        existing Takoma Park Junior High School service area, 
        beginning with Grade 7 in September 1982 
 
     o  Change the Eastern/Key Junior High Schools boundaries so 
        that all New Hampshire Estates Elementary School students 
        are assigned to Eastern Intermediate School beginning with 
        Grade 7 in September 1982; all students living on Piney 
        Branch Road east of Miles Street in the Forest Park 
        Apartments from the existing Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School are assigned to Francis Scott Key/White Oak Junior 
        High beginning with Grade 7 in September 1982 
 
     o  Receive one special education class from Francis Scott Key 
        Junior High School in September 1982 
 
     o  Change the Eastern/Sligo Junior High School boundaries, 
        beginning with Grade 7 students in September 1982, so that 
        all East Silver Spring Elementary School students living 
        west of the Sligo Park and north of Colesville Road are 
        assigned to Sligo Intermediate School 
 
     o  Send students living in the existing Pine Crest Elementary 
        School area (exclusive of Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
        School area) beginning with Grade 7 in 1982 (currently 
        assigned to Northwood) to Sligo 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the superintendent shall prepare recommendations for 
the Board of Education as to how programs offered through the 
present community program at Takoma Park Junior High School might 
be continued in whole or in part including consideration of the 
need for transportation; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the superintendent explore the feasibility of a 
performing arts magnet at Eastern Intermediate School and Blair 
High School; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That Eastern Intermediate School will offer an advanced 
French program for the French immersion students. 
 
                             Re:  Adjournment 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 12:05 a.m. 
 
                                  President 
 
                                  Secretary 
EA:mlw 


